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From rvanzessen@ei nekenusa. com

Sent: Wednesday, October 22, 2003 12: 36 AM
To: nprm@tb. treas. gov

Dear Sir or Madam As an enpl oyee of Hei neken USA Conpany and sonmeone who
is deeply concerned about preserving the integrity of beer, | amwiting

to express ny support for the U S. Treasury's Al cohol and Tobacco Tax and
Trade Bureau proposed rul enaking for flavored nmalt beverages. (2001R-136P)

| believe the TTB' s action
is an inportant clarification of federal al cohol beverage categories

established to maintain an orderly US marketplace. Further, | believe the
debat e surroundi ng the proposed standard poses inportant issues for the
stability of the retail licensing systemand the overall marketpl ace.

Furthernore, the TTB standard is the nost efficient nmeans to
address recent concerns by both federal and state officials. |[|f adopted,
the standard will maintain an orderly marketpl ace, nmeet consuner
expectations for consistent products, and help sustain the |long-term
devel opment of the product category. In addition, these reformulated
products will be consistent with state tax, license, and distribution | ans
al l om ng whol esalers and retailers to continue to distribute, sell and
mar ket flavored malt beverages as they do today.

However, absent a national standard rooted in
exi sting |l aw and regul ati on, manufacturers, retailers, and whol esal ers
will face a potential for a patchwork of individual state |aws and
regul ati ons where the sanme product may ultimately be sold as a "beer" in
one state and as "hard liquor" in another.

Finally,
while there are some who have concerns regarding the ability of
manuf acturers to produce FMB products in accordance with the new proposal,
as you may know, brewers have al ready denonstrated the expertise and
technical ability to brew these products under the new federal standard.

Thank you for this opportunity to offer ny
support for your proposed FMB rul e preserving the unique differences and
integrity of beer. Sincerely, Robert-Jan van Zessen Robert-Jan van
ZessenOOOOOOOOODOOOOOO0DOOOOOO0DODOOOOO0DOOOOOODOOOOOODOOOOOODOOOOOOC
of f-prem se District Manager
Hei neken USA
San- Di ego

cell: 858-231-8413
fax: 858-272-3809 -+-+-+-+-+-+-+ Disclainmer -+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-

The information transmtted is intended only for the person or entity to
which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged
material. Any review, retransm ssion, dissem nation or other use of, or
taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or
entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received
this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from any
conput er.



